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March 8,2010 

Lawrence R. Strickling, Assistant Secretary for Communications and Information 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Avenue, N. W. 
Washington, D.C. 20230 

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling: 

I write in support of the application of the New Jersey State Library for a grant under the 
federal Public Computing Center's BTOP Round I1 for broadband services for job 
seeking, job training and small business development. (Easygrants ID 53 19). 

It is estimated that the American Recovery and ~einvestment Act will provide 
approximately 8000 new jobs in New Jersey's 121h Congressional District as well as an 
opportunity to further establish sustainable growth. Receipt of the Public Computing 
Center grant will support these opportunities and help the unemployed and 
underemployed connect with these newly created jobs. 

These days, when many employers only accept online applications and only search for 
resumes on line, it is vital that wait time in libraries is not excessive and that public 
computing centers have sufficient computers and bandwidth to support these endeavors. 

The approval of this grant will make a difference in the lives of those seeking 
employment and others who rely on public centers to conduct e-business. I encourage 
the National Telecommunications and Information Administration to support this 
worthwhile application. If you have any questions, or need further information, please 
contact me or my staff at my New Jersey office at (609) 750-9365. 

Sincerely, 

RUSH HOLT 
Member of Congress 
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March 12,2010

Ms. Norma E. Blake
New Jersey State Librarian
New Jersey State Library
PO Box 520
Trenton, N.J. 08625 -0520

Dear Ms. Blake:

I am writing to support the New Jersey State Library's Public Computing Center
grant application under BTOP Round 2 for the purposes of upgrading broadband service
in New Jersey's public libraries. I fully support this endeavor to supply New Jersey
libraries with the appropriate tools to assist both the unemployed and underemployed
citizens of my district in job seeking, job training, and small business development.

Libraries throughout my district are already serving as a lifeline to those who
have been adversely affected by tough economic times. For example, constituents from
my district as well as citizens all over the country are forgoing additional intemet
expenses and instead are visiting their local libraries for free internet access. In addition
to saving money, my constituents can find programs and services to support their job
search or simply to leam more about technological devices. At the Monmouth County
Library, residents can stop by to learn how to handle any technological device from an
iPod to a laptop computer. At the Long Branch Public Library, residents can visit the
"Virtual Career Center," an online resource brimming with job-seeking skills, interview
tips, and educational and employment opportunities. The Piscataway Public Library
boasts a number of programs supporting small business owners and job-seekers including
a professional networking group, Job Search for Moms, and an online career center
complete with resume and cover letter help. BTOP funding will expand the ability of
these New Jersey libraries to offer a diverse range of programs that can only be enhanced
by the presences of additional computers and staff to support this initiative.

Access to and knowledge of computers is essential in today's economy. Many
businesses only accept online applications, resumes, and cover letters. Because of the
technological requirements of the economy, the unemployed and underemployed must
have sufficient access to computers and other pertinent digital media. Adding public
computing centers to libraries in the 6th district will assure that New Jersey citizens have
full support in job seeking, job training, and small business development.

FRANK PALLONE, Jn.
6TH DISTRICT, NEW JERSEY
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Please let me know should you need my fr¡rther assistance ar¡ your application
nrores through the grant process.

Sincerely,,ï¿PJLT
FRANT( PALLONE, JR.
Member of Congress
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Ms. Norma E. Blake 

New Jersey State Librarian 

New Jersey State Library 

PO Box 520 

Trenton NJ 08625-0520 

 

        March 4, 2010 

 

Dear Ms. Blake, 

 

 The residents of New Jersey, including my constituents in District 17, will be well served by the 

approval of the New Jersey State Library’s application for a Public Computing Center grant under the federal 

BTOP, Round II opportunity. By involving a number of partners, especially the New Jersey Library 

Association, New Jersey Network/New Jersey Department of Labor, and the New Jersey League of 

Municipalities, their ability to identify and help the state’s small businesses, entrepreneurs, unemployed and 

underemployed has been greatly enhanced. 

 

 New Jersey has been particularly hard hit by this recession, and our local public libraries are doing a 

tremendous job in their roles as instruments of recovery, especially in assisting agencies that traditionally 

deal with workforce development. Some of the services provided by libraries include helping job seekers file 

applications online; upload resumes; file for unemployment; teaching interview skills, basic literacy and 

computer literacy. Libraries also serve as a resource for small businesses, which are the vast majority of 

businesses in New Jersey, by assisting with information sources and with business and marketing plans. 

 

 In my role as Chairman of the New Jersey Assembly’s Telecommunications and Utilities 

Committee, I am keenly aware of the demand for reliable, ubiquitous high-speed Internet access. Awarding 

the New Jersey State Library a federal broadband Public Computing Center grant will greatly enhance the 

work that local libraries do to make our State’s economic recovery come sooner rather than later. Libraries 

are community anchor institutions that serve our most vulnerable residents in tough times. I fully support this 

application.  Please feel free to contact me should I be able to assist the State Library further in this endeavor. 

 

Sincerely, 

      
 

Assemblyman Upendra J. Chivukula  

Chairman, Assembly Telecommunications and Utilities Committee 

mailto:asmchivukula@njleg.org






 

 

 

 

March 10, 2010 

 

 

Ms. Norma E. Blake 

New Jersey State Librarian 

New Jersey State Library 

PO Box 520 

Trenton NJ 08625-0520 

 

Dear Ms. Blake: 

 

The residents of New Jersey, including my constituents in District 4, will be well served 

by the approval of the New Jersey State Library’s application for a Public Computing 

Center grant under the federal BTOP, Round II opportunity. By involving a number of 

partners, especially the New Jersey Library Association, New Jersey Network/New 

Jersey Department of Labor, and the New Jersey League of Municipalities, their ability 

to identify and help the state’s small businesses, entrepreneurs, unemployed and 

underemployed has been greatly enhanced. 

 

New Jersey has been particularly hard hit by this recession, and our local public 

libraries are doing a tremendous job in their roles as instruments of recovery, 

especially in assisting agencies that traditionally deal with workforce development. 

Some of the services provided by libraries include helping job seekers file applications 

online; upload resumes; file for unemployment; teaching interview skills, basic literacy 

and computer literacy. Libraries also serve as a resource for small businesses, which 

are the vast majority of businesses in New Jersey, by assisting with information 

sources and with business and marketing plans. 

 

Awarding the New Jersey State Library a federal broadband Public Computing Center 

grant will greatly enhance the work that local libraries do to make our State’s 

economic recovery come sooner rather than later. Libraries are community anchor 

institutions that serve our most vulnerable residents in tough times. I fully support this 

application.  Please feel free to contact me should I be able to assist the State Library 

further in this endeavor. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

      

 

The Honorable Fred H. Madden, Jr.  

Chairman, Senate Labor Committee 







 

 

 

March 10, 2010 

 

Norma Blake 
State Librarian 
New Jersey State Library 
PO Box 520 
Trenton, NJ  08625-0520 

 

Dear Ms. Blake:  

The State Employment and Training Commission (SETC), New Jersey‟s State 
Workforce Investment Board (WIB), supports the New Jersey State Library‟s 
(NJSL) application for federal funding under the BTOP program.   
 
NJSL, as a member of the Commission‟s State Council for Adult Literacy 
Education Services since 2003, has helped guide policy designed to integrate 
adult literacy with the State‟s workforce investment system, and to engage local 
libraries with local workforce systems.  Additionally, NJSL is working with the 
SETC as we explore strategies for more effectively connecting community 
resources with distance learning technology to better meet the skill and 
credential needs of our workforce.   
 
New Jersey, like the rest of the nation, has been adversely affected by the 
current recession.  The State‟s current unemployment rate hovers over 10%, 
while some local areas have experienced even greater job dislocation.  Likewise, 
many industry sectors key to the State‟s economy such as banking, 
manufacturing, and pharmaceutical have downsized leaving many of New 
Jerseyans out-of-work or with reduced hours.  More, job losses have had a hard 
hitting affect on managers and professionals, as well as front-line and support 
staff, white collar as well as blue collar workers.  Many recently dislocated 
workers are ill-prepared to take advantage of the current job search tools and 

 

     Chris Christie, Governor 

                         Dennis M. Bone, Chairman 



lack the skills to be competitive in the 21st century job market – a market which 
places a premium on knowledge and skills, including basic literacy, computer 
skills, and technological literacy. 
 
NJSL has been an important partner with the SETC as we explore strategies 
using information and communications technology to expand the reach of 
education, training, and employment programs.  Your proposal to expand and 
improve the State‟s libraries‟ digital infrastructure to support workforce 
development initiatives will add value to New Jersey‟s state-based locally-driven 
workforce system.  The SETC stands ready to work with NJSL to ensure that the 
proposed BTOP initiative becomes fully integrated with the overall workforce 
system.  We believe the libraries will provide an important access point for job 
seekers to conduct job searches, build skills, and connect to additional services.  
More, these “new customers” will be exposed to the vast information resources of 
the library system not only to aid in their career development and job search, but 
also to enhance their overall development.   
 
Therefore, the SETC strongly supports NJSL‟s proposal for BTOP funding and 
believes it will have a meaningful and sustainable impact on New Jersey„s 
communities.  And, we look forward to working with you to ensure its success 
and maximum impact. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Robin Widing 

Acting Executive Director 

 

Phone: (609) 633-0605   Fax: (609) 633-1359    

www.njsetc.net 
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March 5, 2010 
 
Ms. Norma E. Blake, 

State Librarian 
PO Box 520 

Trenton NJ    08625-0520 
 

Dear Ms. Blake: 
 
As President of the Southern New Jersey Development Council, the non-profit 

organization that works for responsible economic growth in the southern eight 
counties of New Jersey, I am writing in support the New Jersey State Library's 

application for federal funding under the Broadband Technology Opportunities 
Program (BTOP). 
 

I understand that the Gates Foundation is providing the cash match that is essential 
for a successful review of this application and that the grant, if funded, will provide 

increased broadband connectivity, additional computers and subscription databases 
for all New Jersey public libraries. 

As the agency responsible, through the collective support of our membership, to 
advocate “for the planning and development, implementation, and efficient 

completion of economically stimulating projects”, we were certainly appreciative of 
the ground-breaking New Jersey Knowledge Initiative, which provided our members 

with free access to a variety of research databases, as well as market research 
reports.  This program, in addition to the many other services provided by the State 
Library, extended beyond local library communities and into to the public and 

private sectors of South Jersey. 

I look forward to continuing our partnership to bring information, education and 
information to the libraries of New Jersey and the people they serve. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Marlene Z. Asselta 
President 

Southern New Jersey Development Council 



 
March 8, 2010 

 

Ms. Norma E. Blake, State Librarian 

New Jersey State Library 

185 West State Street 

PO Box 520 

Trenton NJ   08625-0520 

 

Dear Ms. Blake: 

 

As Executive Director of the New Jersey Library Association, the primary membership 

association for professional librarians in the state, I would like to express my 

organization’s support for the State Library’s application for federal funding under 

the Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP). 

I know that the public libraries have been surveyed by the State Library in order to 

better determine their needs for upgraded broadband connectivity, training, 

database resources and additional public access computers in order to support our 

state’s residents with job-seeking, research and submitting on-line applications. This 

initiative will in turn complement the recent New Jersey Department of Labor grant 

awarded to NJLA in order to provide resource-mapping and 24/7 real-time, on-line 
resources for job seekers in our south jersey region. 

Currently many New Jersey libraries are struggling with insufficient bandwidth to 

provide the services their customers need and want. We see the State Library’s 

initiative as a potential benefit to all our libraries, not just the biggest. The New 

Jersey Library Association is committed to participating, as appropriate, in the 

State’s grant application for public computing centers throughout the state. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to support you and to participate in this grant. Please 

feel free to call on me at any time for any additional assistance I or my organization 

may offer you. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Patricia Tumulty 

Executive Director 

New Jersey Library Association 

 







 

 

March 1, 2010 

 

Norma E. Blake 

NJ State Librarian 

PO Box 520 

Trenton, NJ 08625 

 

Dear Ms. Blake: 

PALS Plus, the consortium of libraries in Passaic and Essex Counties expresses its support for the State 

Library’s application for federal funding under the Broadband Technology Opportunities Program. 

Each of our libraries will undoubtedly speak for itself with regard to unemployment services, training and 

public hardware and its need for increased internet access. PALS Plus is a behind the scenes partner that 

advises, intermediates, monitors and maintains our libraries’ connections to our central site and from there 

to the New Jersey State Library. In many cases, we are more aware of our libraries’ hardware needs, 

patterns of Internet usage and costs than they are. We are aware of the significance of what NJSL does for 

our libraries, and we are proud and enthusiastic members of Jersey Connect.   

Currently many of our libraries are struggling with insufficient bandwidth to provide the services their 

users demand. We have worked diligently, over several months, with Verizon to upgrade two of our 

biggest libraries to 10MB Ethernet connections. However most of our libraries cannot afford the increase 

to move from their T1 lines to Ethernet. There is currently no affordable intermediate step. We see the 

State Library’s initiative as a potential benefit to all our libraries, not just the biggest. 

PALS Plus is committed to participating, as appropriate, in the State’s grant application for e-rate 

assistance, for 10MB Ethernet connection, and reduced Verizon pricing for 10MB Ethernet connection. 

Thank you for the opportunity to participate in this grant. 

 

 

Ruth A. Bogan, Executive Director 

PALS Plus  

973-486-2141 

bogan@palsplus.org 

 

 







 
 
March 8, 2010 
 
Ms. Norma E. Blake, State Librarian 
New Jersey State Library 
185 West State Street 
PO Box 520 
Trenton NJ   08625-0520 
 
 
Dear Ms. Blake: 
 
As the President of ReferenceUSA, the premier source of business and residential 
information for reference and research, I am pleased to support the New Jersey 
State Library's application for federal funding under the Broadband Technology 
Opportunities Program(BTOP). 
 
I understand that the Gates Foundation is providing the cash match that is essential 
for a successful review of this application and that the grant, if funded, will provide 
increased broadband connectivity, additional computers and subscription databases 
for New Jersey's public libraries. 
 
As a partner of the State Library since 2005 in the New Jersey Knowledge Initiative,  
we have been delighted to work with your staff on this ground-breaking program of 
support to small and entrepreneurial businesses. I can assure you that we will 
continue to work closely with the State Library, as appropriate, to demonstrate the 
usefulness of RefUSA for the Public Computing Center initiative as well.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Steve Laird 
President/ReferenceUSA 
5711 S. 86th Circle 
Omaha, NE 68127 
402.537.7725 
Steve.Laird@Infogroup.com 

mailto:Steve.Laird@Infogroup.com
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March 11, 2010 

 

 

 

 

 
Norma Blake 

State Librarian 

New Jersey State Library 

PO Box 520 

Trenton, NJ 08625-0520 

 

Dear Ms. Blake,  

 
NJEntrepreneur.com is very pleased to support the New Jersey State Library’s (NJSL) application for federal 

funding under the BTOP program. Our web site has the mission to support entrepreneurs and small business 

owners who rely heavily upon resources provided through the state library system.  

 
NJSLs proposal to establish workforce development and job training programs at local libraries will provide an 

important service to the entrepreneurial community. We believe the libraries will help the unemployed gain 

valuable skills that will not only help them either find jobs or better prepare them to start a business.  

 
As NJEntrepreneur.com is a statewide site promoting the information and resources available throughout New 

Jersey, we both support your proposal for BTOP funding and will assist in the dissemination of information to 

bring attention to the program when established.  

 
Sincerely, 

 

 
Jeanne E. Gray 

Publisher 
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March 10, 2010

Norma Blake
State Librarian

New Jersey State Library
185 West State Street

Trenton, NJ 08625-0520

Dear Ms. Blake,

The Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation is pleased to award the New Jersey State Library (NJSL) a

grant of $1,650,000. As the lead applicant, NJSL will be submitting a proposal on March 15,
2010 to the National Telecommunications and Information Administration (NTIA) under the
Broadband Technologies Opportunity Program's (BTOP) Public Computer Centers funding
category. The foundation's grant funds are to be used to help fulfill NTIA's matching

requirements for this BTOP project, which is intended to increase broadband capacity and create
job centers that provide workforce development and job search services.

Of the $1,650,000 grant award, $150,000 must be spent on E-rate application support as a

training cost associated with building the capacity of participating library systems to sustain their
projects following the conclusion of the BTOP project period.

The foundation's grant is contingent on NJSL receiving a BTOP award from NTIA and on the
execution of a grant agreement between NJSL and the foundation. The grant will be paid in two

	

equal installments. The first payment will be disbursed shortly after NJSL's receipt of an official
BTOP award notice, and the second and final grant payment will be disbursed approximately one
year after the first payment.

We are pleased to support NJSL in its application to NTIA and its efforts to meet community
needs through high -quality technology and broadband Internet access in New Jersey.

Allan C. Golston
President, U.S. Program

Cc: Jill Nishi, Deputy Director, U.S. Libraries Initiative











 
February 24, 2010 
 
 
Michael Rasimowicz 
NJ State Library 
185 West State St. 
Trenton, N.J. 08625-0520 
 
Dear Mike, 
 
 On behalf of Verizon New Jersey, Inc. (“Verizon”), I would like to confirm Verizon’s 
intent to work with the New Jersey State Library and offer communications services that can 
be used to upgrade and expand the Verizon services currently used by the State Library in 
connection with the Jersey Connect Network.   Verizon is pleased to support this project as it is 
currently described,  based on the New Jersey State Library’s representations that this project 
may be funded by NTIA’s BTOP Personal Computing Center program and no other federal 
funding source. 
 
 Verizon already is providing telecommunications services to the New Jersey State 
Library and to many local libraries throughout New Jersey, and offering discounted rates 
to them under Verizon’s Access NJ Program, as well as providing grants or funding for 
special programs.  Verizon has invested millions of dollars to deploy Ethernet services 
throughout the State of New Jersey.   This investment has given Verizon the ability to 
provide services that support technology initiatives of the State Library and many 
individual libraries. 
 
 Verizon has a team of dedicated professionals that are ready to work with the State 
Library and develop a proposal for communications services that can be installed in a timely 
manner, have sustainable pricing with the potential for e-rate funding eligibility, and be useful 
to the State and local libraries’ provision of public computing capability to users of library 
programs that assist in job searching, job training, and other library services.   Verizon is 
confident that the communications services to be proposed by Verizon will have the capability 
of benefitting the New Jersey State Library and the individual member libraries that use such 
services. 
 
 
 If you require any additional information, please let me know.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
James M. Livecchi 
Verizon Business- Sr. Account Manager, State of NJ  



 

 

 

February 17, 2010 

Comcast Enterprise Services  
800 Rahway Avenue, 2nd Floor 
Union, NJ 07083 

New Jersey State Library 
PO Box 520 
Trenton, NJ 08625-0520 

Dear Mike, 

 It was a pleasure to meet you last week at the State Library breakfast, I look forward to the 

opportunity to work with you and the NJSL.  

 Comcast fully supports the NJ State Library’s round 2 BTOP applications. It has come to my 

attention that Comcast already is supporting many local Libraries by offering some complimentary services , 

as well as providing grants or funding for special programs.  

 Comcast recognizes that government budgets are decreasing and therefore will work with NJSL to 

provide alternative services. This includes the NJSL core network such as ISP services and assistance in 

NJSL’s search for Co-Location space. Comcast will work with NJSL to reduce the current operating costs 

for the Jersey Connect network. 

 Comcast has invested hundreds of millions of dollars to enhance their existing network to meet the 

Ethernet provider standards required by the MEF Metro Ethernet Forum. This investment has given 

Comcast the ability to service the Technology initiatives set forth by the NJSL throughout our New Jersey 

Footprint. Comcast Enterprise services will be able to reach some of the library communities not yet served 

or underserved by other providers ad will work with NJSL to identify these library communities.  

Best  regards, 

Andrew Ryan 

Strategic Account Executive  

Comcast Enterprise Services  

908 624 6076 





NJSL BTOP Project Timeline

Project Milestones:

Marketing & Outreach
• Project Announcement & Convening

• Procure Promotional Materials (Cards & Posters)

• Produce Public Service Announcements

• Procure & Run Program Billboards

• Procure & Run Transit Ads

• Procure & Run Online Social Media Campaign

• Maintain Marketing and Outreach Plan

Training & Programs
• Finalize Training Curriculum

• Develop Training Schedule

• Conduct Librarian Trainings

• Conduct Patron Computer Trainings

• Procure Databases, and Program Content

• Program Portal Development

Broadband Upgrades
• Network Equipment

– Procure

– Delivery

– Configure, Test, Deploy

• Network Circuits

– Procure

– Delivery  & Configure

• Library Broadband Equipment

– Procure

– Delivery

• Library Broadband

– Procure Circuits

– Circuit Delivery

– Conduct Upgrade

Year 1 Year 2 Year 3

Q1 Q2 Q3 Q4 Q5 Q6 Q8Q7 Q10 Q11Q9

Staffing
• Hire BTOP Program Manager

• Procure E-Rate Application Specialist

Q12

Computers
• Procure Computers

• Configure & Stage Computers

• Coordinate Computer Pick-Up & Distribution 

% of Budget Spent 47% 86% 100%
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